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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
May 16, 2013
The Common Roof (Barrie, ON), 1:00-3:00 pm
Present:
Susan Carmichael (Vice Chair)

Karen Hirstwood (Chair)

Kristina Veenstra (recorder)
Deb Woods



Mary Jean Watson


Renu Manocha 

Regrets:
John Clarke



Marg Gallow



Carolyn Shoreman  (Past Chair)

Fiona Cascagnette
	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	KH
	Welcome to all the members.
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  April 18, 2013
	KH
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	KH
	All approved with addition of Council presentation in September.
	

	4) Advocacy Update 
	KH
	Broadsheet: in its final stages but will not be ready for distribution at Council next week. 
Communication Task Group: nothing to report
Provincial Election Strategy: nothing to report
	Kristina to follow up regarding the Broadsheet with Gisele Forrest. Deb to follow up with Fiona regarding Advocacy Next Steps.

	5) WTFKMH and Care Connections Committees
	DW
	MOA Revisions: all tables have provided input and a draft will be presented at Council next week. We would like to ask them to take this draft back to their organizations over the summer and get review and feedback. We hope to have a revised and final MOA available by February 2014 for the invoices next year.  
	Deb will do list of who is representing at what tables within the LHIN. 

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	RM
	Statement of Operations:  copies of the end of fiscal report were distributed for discussion and approval.  We have 15 members that still have not paid their member fees. Kristina has sent out e-mail reminders. There are two members that have discontinued their membership: Georgian Bay General Hospital and CONTACT. Members discussed having Bob Morton reach out to Georgian Bay General Hospital new CEO, Karen McGrath. The new Barrie Police Chief has asked for personal meetings within the community and may be interested in becoming a member.  
	All agreed. To be presented to Council on May 23. 
Gentle reminder at Council next week for membership fees. 

Karen to follow up with Bob Morton.
Susan to contact the Barrie Police Chief regarding membership. 

	
	RM
	LEAD Update: discussions have continued and a copy of the draft agreement with Georgian for the coming cohort was handed out. Kristina will do the administration this year and we will let Georgian know who the candidates are. Engagement of the organization at the Management and Participant level was discussed to ensure accountability and commit to attend the sessions. We would have approximately $3,888 in surplus as our share of the 50/50 split by Coalition and Georgian. Members discussed how Kristina’s time would be paid for this extra work she will be taking on. 
Draft brochure has been done by Georgian and tentative dates have been chosen. Speakers need to be lined up for the various sessions. 
	All approved. Fridays have been chosen as the day for the sessions. Renu to ask Infrastructure for a recommendation of how to compensate Kristina for her extra hours with LEAD. 
Brochure will be brought to Council next week. Registration package to be finalized by Kristina and Deb this week. Applications to be received by end of June with list of attendees to Georgian by June 15. 

	
	RM
	Website Update: Our new Sitefinity IT support firm Thrillworks has swept the site and made all changes requested. The site is working quite well and Thrillworks will continue to be advising us for ad hoc requirements.
We now have a Facebook page, many thanks to Tash Manzone, and we need to have “Like’s” on our page. 
	Will ask our members to have their communication departments send this message out to staff and “like” us.

	
	RM
	Table Recruitment: Infrastructure has lost 3 members in the last several months. We have been able to recruit the new Communications person from SCDSB, Alison LaMentia. It was suggested to also invite Irena Pozgaj from the County who chairs  the Data Consortium; Deb is following up. Karen suggested the new communications person from CTN. 
	Kristina and Deb to follow up with these suggestions. Karen to provide the name of the new CTN person.  Would like another HR and Finance person(s) on this table. We need an executive level representation at this table. 

	Planning Table
	MW
	Strategic Planning Day 2013: copies of the Save the Date were distributed to members for information; this was sent to members via e-mail earlier this week.  Interviews, Focus Groups and online surveys will be conducted shortly. The Planning Day Task Group reviewed the proposed names for these 3 processes. We reviewed timelines and note that interviews will take place over the summer, some focus groups will be held in June and some can be done into the fall. The survey will be translated. 
	Please put in your calendars October 24, 9-4 for this day. 
Kristina to ensure that Elizabeth Riley from OSMH is invited to the day. 

	
	MW
	Best Start Network: Lora D’Ambrosio provided a very comprehensive update on the network.  
	

	
	MW
	Resilience Collaborative: Gary Machon and Stephanie Wolf joined the group and discussed the Canadian Index of Wellbeing (CIW). There are a lot of questions to be answered for sustainability and we need to list other avenues of outcome measures.  The presentation was very broad and more discussion needs to take place. 
	Gary and Stephanie will present to Data Consortium next week

	Fall Council Meeting Hot Topic Idea?
	
	Mary Jean spoke to the No Time to Weight with Dr. Sue Surry and the possibility of having her present at our September Council meeting. 
	Members to discuss this more at our June 20 meeting. 

	Review Draft Council Agenda
	KV
	Exit Ticket Results, thoughts for future meetings
· Exit Tickets were distributed during the March 28 meeting. People complained that the room was too warm and people on their blackberry’s during presentations. KV wasn't this the comment last meeting?
	

	Co-Chairs for Tables, Coalition Vice Chair
	KH
	Kristina distributed a request for names for the Co-Chair of Infrastructure and the Coalition Vice Chair via e-mail this month.  We have two members interested in taking on the Vice Chair of the Coalition role: John Clarke (Manager of Behaviour Services, MacKenzie Health) and Glen Newby (CEO of New Path). Members discussed these two applicants and roles. 
	Susan to have a conversation with John and Glen. Members are to be asked to show up early to discuss the applicants and vote if it  is required.  We would provide a bio for each applicant.  
We do need to be clearer for future about the commitment and requirements for these positions. Could be part of Action noted in next item. 

	UP Program Letter of Support
	DW
	This group presented at COMPASS Co-Management Group last week. The UP Program has concluded; it is youth dealing with youth for substance abuse via CMHA. They are applying for a new Health Canada grant to continue this work for youth transitioning into high school, college, work etc. This is very much in keeping with our youth engagement goals. Members discussed the process for letters of support from our 2007 process; Kristina read this to members.. These requests go to Secretariat then to Council for final endorsement if   Secretariat is empowered to act on behalf of Council it time constraints require this.  Due to timing, they require the letter tomorrow (Friday, May 17). Deb read the form letter to members for discussion. 
	Need to gather up all our processes over the summer and review (i.e. signatures, policies, processes, letters of support, recruitment). Put these on the website for transparency. 
All approved this letter of support. Deb to provide the letter to Karen for signature.  


Next Meeting: June 20, 2013, 1-3 p.m., Deb Wood’s Home (13 Pemberton Lane Shanty Bay, ON 705 721 0736)
